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1. I have carefully considered the requests made to the Programme Officer by 
a number of Formby residents that the proposed allocation at Shorrock’s Hill 
(site MN2.14A) should be discussed at the reconvened hearings in November 
2016.  In light of the late inclusion of this site in the Sefton Local Plan and 
the substantial opposition received at the Main Modifications stage, I have 
agreed that further discussion is warranted.  The matter will be discussed on 
Wednesday 2 November, as set out on the attached Agenda.  
  

2. I have been advised of a significant problem regarding access to the Land at 
Liverpool Road, Formby (site MN2.16).  In late August I sent a Note to the 
relevant parties and the Council which asked them to seek a mutually 
acceptable solution – this is attached for information (EX112).  Despite the 
best efforts of the Council, it appears that an agreed solution may not be 
found.  I have therefore put this matter on the Agenda for Wednesday 2 
November.  All parties should be aware that there will be no discussion of 
the many issues previously raised on this allocation – the hearing will focus 
solely on access and whether a more strategic, comprehensive policy 
approach is required. 

 
3. Whilst I am not expecting representors to submit further written evidence on 

these two matters, if they do feel the need to supplement what has already 
been submitted then they should focus on the specific questions raised in 
the Agenda.  Any new documents should be submitted to the Programme 
Officer by 5pm on Friday 21st October 2016.  Only in very exceptional 
circumstances will new documents be accepted after this deadline or at the 
hearing. 
 

4. Any questions on this Note should be addressed to the Programme Officer.     
 
 

Martin Pike 
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21 September 2016 
 


